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Dr. McKeachie

PLU Expects Record
Number Of Transfers

A record number of incoming transfer
stuadents coupled with a high number of re-
entries will join the student body at
Pacific Lutheran University this fall.

J. E. Danielson, director of admis-
sions, said his staff expects 165 trans-
fers and 645 freshmen to start classes
Sept. 21. This combined figure of 810
compares with 765 a year ago.

He added that 55 former PLU students
have decided to re-enroll. These are stu-
dents who have gone elsewhere and have now
returned. In all, about 2,100 students will
begin classes at the University this fall.

U. 0f Michigan
Prof To Address
Faculty Meeting

Dr. Wilbert J., McKeachie, chairman of
the psychology department at the University
of Michigan, is the main speaker today at
Pacific Lutheran University's annual Fac-
ulty Fall Conference.

The three-day series of meetings be-
gins this morning with a welcome by PLU
President Robert A. L. Mortvedt. Follow-
ing introduction of new faculty members,
Dr. McKeachie will speak on '"The University
as a Community of Scholars and Teachers."

The conference is held each fall prior
to the start of classes to acquaint new
teachers with the policies of the Univer-
sity and to make plans for the coming year.

Two PLU faculty members will also ad-
dress the conference. Dr. Curtis Huber,
chairman of the philosophy department, will
speak on "The University as a Community of
Professing Christians." Grace Blomquist,
associate professor of English, will talk
on "The University as a Community of
Neighbors."

Dr. McKeachie is a graduate of Mich-
igan State University. He received his
master of arts degree and his doctor of
philosophy degree from the University of
Michigan., He has been a faculty member of
the latter institution since 1946.
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Roundtable

President Robert Mortvedt gave the address
Sept. 5 to open St. Martin's College's
school year....Charlotte Garretson (music)
played the role of "Loretta'" in Puccini's
"Gianni Schicchi'" at the UW last month....
Richard Moe (dean-college of prof. studies)
gave the commencement address at Green
River College in June....Our sympathy to
Dean Moe whose mother died last June....
Clayton Peterson (v.p.-development) was a
delegate to the Pacific Coast Regional
Manpower Advisory Committee meeting last
June....Four members of the PLU family had
additions during the summer: Mrs. Winnifred
Fisher (foreign languages), son (Benjamin),
June 10; Dr. and Mrs. Carrol DeBower (edu-
cation), daughter (Kari Leah), June 11;

Dr. and Mrs. Daniel Leasure (v.p.-student
affairs), daughter (Jennifer Elizabeth),
Aug. 14; The Roger Guilfords (biology prof
studying at Oregon), daughter (Ann), June
16....Auden Toven (new Norwegian teacher)
has a radio program at 7 p.m. on KBLE-FM
(Seattle) every night called "Scandinavian
Corner'"....A. Dean Buchanan (v.p.-business)
and Dr. Sherman Nornes (physics) are build-
ing homes near the 4th-hole fairway of the
College Golf Course: should be in by early
October....The Leasures moved into their new
home in Oakbrook Aug. 31....Congratulations
to Dr. Paul Reigstad (English) and Dr.
Nornes on their appointments to department
heads....Judd Doughty (speech) spent the
summer studying at WSU....Henry Kurle
(maintenance) and his wife Magdalen were
killed in a car accident near Onalaska in
August....Jeanne Harshman (music secretary)
spent her vacation in England visiting
relatives....Cheryl Salzman, daughter of
Mark Salzman (physical education) is a
freshman at Concordia (Minn.) College....
Pam Peterson, daughter of Clayton Peterson,
is a Rotary exchange student in Australia
this fall....Kathryn Seulean (music) was
married in June to Dale Strickland, Tacoma
music teacher....Josephine Fletcher
(nursing) received a severe neck injury in
a car accident last month....and Judi
Zahnow (alumni secretary) received leg in-
juries in a car accident....Our sympathy to
Dr. Jane Williamson (education) whose
mother died in July....Dr. Kenneth Johnston
(education) is in Washington, D. C. for a
two-week seminar on the Head Start program.

Swimming Pool Hours,
Prices, Are Announced

Faculty members and their families
will be charged $1 for each use of the
campus swimming pool this coming year
announced A. Dean Buchanan, 'vice president
--business and finance.

The $1 fee will cover the entire
family. Faculty members may purchase a
season pass for $10 that allows them and
their families to use the pool for the
next 12 months.

Faculty swimming hours are from 6:30
to 7:30 on Tuesday evenings, and from
6:30 to 8:30 on Sunday.

Members of the faculty, without their
families, may also use the pool from 3:30
to 4:30 weekdays.

The pool will open for use Sept. 25.

Coming Exhibition Schedule

The following exhibition schedule has
been announced by Pacific Lutheran Univer-
sity's art department.

The various works will be on display
in the Robert Mortvedt Library's Gallery.

Mauricio Lasansky: Prints

..... Sept. 20 - Oct. 20
Annual Art Faculty Exhibition

...... Ok, 22 & Noyg:. 22
James Widrig: Paintings
Ray Jensen: Sculpture

...... Nov. 23 - Dec. 30
Incunabula dna Manuscripts

....... Jan. 1 - Jan. 30
Ermst-Schwiddet. oo ooy o Feb. 1 - Feb. 28
Gertrude & Otto Natzler: Ceramics
Pricilla Kepner Sage: Wall Hangings

....... Mar. 1 - Mar. 30

John.Bashor: Paintings

..... April 1 - April 30

Annual Student Exhibition



utes Face Toug Grﬁi

Head football coach Roy Carlson (upper
middle) and his two assistants, Joe Broeker
and Bob Colleran (left to right) are busy
this week preparing their squad for the sea-
son opener this Saturday against California
Lutheran College.

The three coaches, assisted by former
Lute star Gary Nelson, are confident their
team will make a good showing this fall,
despite the fact PLU meets four strong foes
in its first four outings.

Cal Lutheran is a new opponent, but the
coaching staff has the highest regard for
its ability. Next the Lutes take on defend-
ing Evergreen champion Eastern Washington,
This game is followed by Willamette Univer=-
sity which is a contender for the Northwest
Conference crown. And on Oct. 14 the Lutes
take on cross-town rival University of Puget
Sound.

A husky, big squad met Carlson last
Monday during the team's first workout. Back
are all-conference end Jeff Carey; three-year
lettermen Al Fruetel (right), Mike Arkell,
Bill Krieger, and Chuck Lingelbach. ’

Carlson has good men at all positioms,
and by Saturday he is hoping to have found a
replacement for the quarterback slot. He
lost his two quarterbacks from last year, but
several freshmen and a top transfer might
ease into the position.
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Several other top newcomers include
Ross Boice, 6-2, 210 tackle; Ken Doggett,
6-0, 170 halfback; Jack Irion, 6-2, 175
defensive end; Rick Johnson, 6-4, 255 line-
backer; Hans Lindstrom, 5-11, 175 halfback;
Fred Moe, 5-10, 195 fullback; Pete Olbertz,
5-11, 180 quarterback; Dave Roller, 6-2,
210 end; and John Safstrom, 6-0, 195 center.
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Knightletter I]esugned
For PLU Community

The "K ightletter' is designed for
you: regardless of your position at PLU.
It serves the entire faculty, administra-
tion and staff.

It attempts: to keep the community
informed of the major activities at the
University; to print all general informa-
tion memos; to run interesting news of the
faculty and staff; to serve as an exchange
for goods; and to fulfill any other func-
tion called upon by its readership.

The "Knightletter'" will be circulated
every Thursday and mailed to the wives of
faculty members Thursday afternoon.

Refer any items to the University's
News Bureau in care of Joe Schneider,

Honorary Degree

The Archbishop of Canterbury, Dr.
Michael Ramsey, will receive an honorary
Doctor of Divinity degree Sept. 22 at
Pacific Lutheran University, announced PLU
President Robert Mortvedt.

The honor will be bestowed upon the
Leader of the Church of England at PLU's
first official convocation of the aca-
demic year.

Dr. Mortvedt said the University's
board of regents and faculty decided to
confer the degree upon the Archbishop in

recognition of his great service to all
Christians.

The church head will arrive in the
United States on Tuesday for an ecumenical
service in New York City. From there he

will go to Chicago to meet with church
leaders.

His tour will bring him to Seattle
where he will address the general conven-
tion of the Protestant Episcopal church.

His visit to the United States will end on
Qe Tlon

Included in his traveling party will
be his wife and personal chaplain, The Rev.
John Andrew. Area church leaders and city
officials will coordinate his travel plans
in the Northwest.

Special Seats Available
At First Foothall Game

Faculty members will be admitted to
the Pacific Lutheran-California Lutheran
football game at 1:30 Saturday by showing
their identification cards.

They will also be admitted to a
special seating section on the 50-yard
line for this game. Mark Salzman, ath-
letic director, said the families of
faculty members will also be admitted
into this special section.



A familiar sight to be seen
in the nine months ahead.

33 New Faculty
Appointed At PLU

A total of 33 new faculty
members have been appointed for
the coming school year announced
PLU President Robert Mortvedt.

In addition, several admin-
istrative positions have been
filled. These include Bill
Sandler, dean of men; Charles
Nelson, registrar; Dr. Seiichi
Adachi, director of counseling
and testing; William Lennon, di-
rector of men's residence halls;
Mary Kay Heisler, assistant dean
of women; and Mark Andersen,
admissions counselor.

Four new faculty members
were hired to the departments of
business administration and math-
ematics; and three to nursing
and foreign languages.

Summer Is About Over:
Orientation Draws Near

The residence halls will open and students will
arrive Sunday, Sept. 17, for the start of Pacific
Lutheran University's 8lst year of operation in the
Pacific Northwest.

The annual orientation week, operated by the
office of student affairs, will begin Sunday after-
noon with a president's convocation for parents. Dr.
Robert Mortvedt will talk to the students' parents
about the University and what they can expect from it.

Following the convocation Dr. and Mrs. Mortvedt
will host a reception in Chris Knutzen Fellowship
Hall. That evening the new students will be formally
welcomed to campus.

Following breakfast on Monday Dr. Mortvedt will
speak to the students about "Counting Cats in Zanzi-
bar." The academic deans, Dr. Richard Moe and Dr.
Charles Anderson, will be introduced along with the
president of the student govermment, Stanley Stenerson.

During the three-day orientation the new students
will read and discuss Lionel Trilling's book, "Of
This Time, Of That Place." On Tuesday a faculty panel
group, consisting of Dr. Curtis Huber, Dr. Paul
Reigstad, Judd Doughty and Dr. John Schiller, will
present their views on the book.

Other activities during the week include library
orientation; band, orchestra, choir and chorus audi-
tions; class placement tests; introduction to various
student organizations; and get-acquainted sessions.

Some of the social activities are a Monday
evening movie; Wednesday evening activity night; and
a Tuesday evening visit at a faculty member's house.

"This latter event is one of the highlights of
the entire orientation period," said Dr. Daniel
Leasure, vice president--student affairs. "It gives
the students a chance to get acquainted with the
faculty in an informal setting."

Orientation ends Wednesday evening following
the freshman activity night in the gymnasium.
Classes begin at 7:50 a.m. Thursday.



THE ROUND TABLE

Ruth Green (univ. rel.) reports that her
father, Joe Magelssen, who suffered a severe
heart attack in August, 1is gaining strength
and making a slow but steady recovery. He was
manager of the PLU bookstore before taking a
similar post at the U. of Hawaii last Novem-
ber...John Herzog (math) spent the summer in
India teaching at a teacher's college under an
NSF program...Dr. Donald Farmer (pol. sci.)
made a complete circle of the globe as part of
his six month's leave of absence from which he
returned this month. Enroute to his studies
in Germany, he traveled by ship across the
Pacific and coming home, he went by ship from
England through the Panama Canal to California
...Rev. Kenneth Christopherson (religion) was
a tour leader for a group of Pacific Northwest
Lutherans in northern European countries last
summer .. .Congratulations to Dr. and Mrs. Abe
Bassett (drama) on the arrival of an infant
daughter in their home...Dr. Eugene Maier
(math) and family, who are back here for a
year, are living in the same home they oc-
cupied when they first came to PLU in 1955.
It's now the home of Dwight Zulauf (bus,
admin.) who is on leave this year to teach
at the U. of Minnesota...David Urness (music)
has been appointed director of the choir at
Trinity Lutheran Church, Parkland...Dr.

Harold Leraas (bio.) and Dr. William Giddings
(chem.) were guests earlier this month at the
Fall Conference of the University of Washing-
ton's School of Medicine. The conference
dealt with trends in pre-medical and medical
education.

ENROLLMENT As of Wednesday noon,
1,975 students had
enrolled for classes
at Pacific Lutheran
University. With this figure in mind,
registrar Charles Nelson estimated that the
total enrollment would reach the expected

level of 2,825.

AS EXPECTED

The registrar's office had filled the
class needs of nearly 1,400 students the
first two days. Wednesday morning they
accommodated an additiomal 520.

Complete enrollment figures will not
be known until next week, but it is ex-
pected that over 2,100 persons will have
registered as full-time students.

FAMOUS Twenty-five famous
prints by Mauricio
PRINTS Lasansky will be on

exhibit in the Uni-
versity Gallery in the library starting
Saturday and running through October 20.

Lasansky, who is chairman of the Depart-
ment of Graphic Arts at the State University
of Iowa, will be present at 10 a.m. Sacurday
for the opening of the show.

Under the leadership of Lasansky, the
Iowa university has become the printmaking
capital of the nation, and he is the
country's most influential printmaker.

Lasansky came to the U.S. from his
native country of Brazil in 1943 and has
been at Iowa since 1945.

His prints portray a world convulsed
in agony, almost Goyaesque in their sense

of nightmare.

Gallery hcurs are from 8 a.m. to 9 p.m.

FROM THE Allen Lovejoy.
University business
BUS. MGR. manager, calls your

attention to the
following notices: (1) All new employees and
faculty members must have their pictures
taken Friday for their identification cards.
Pictures will be taken in the conference
room (A-114) between the hours of 1 and &
p-m. (2) Several offices at PLU are in
urgent need of manual typewriters. If your
office presently has one not being used,
please call ext., 241. (3) There is a
shortage of white campus mail envelopes.
If you have a stockpile, please forward
them to the business office. You are also
cautioned not to throw them away: they
are expensive. (4) The south side of 121st
Street by the campus is now marked '"NO
PARKING AT ANY TIME.'" The sheriff will be
enforcing this, so--be warned. Use the
parking lots appropriate for you!

BIRTHDAYS

September 22
September 24
September 25
September 27

September 27

Lynn Jurek

Robert Olsen
Thomas McKay

Abe Bassett
Margaret Thompson



Without the
fathers last Sun-
day it is doubt-
ful if the fresh-
men girls would
have been settled
by that evening.

But as one
female explained:
"It gives them a
chance to prove
' that chivalry

rd

‘l isn't dead."

aldy -- Careful !




Tripped ...

The Pacific Lutheran University
Knights tripped over their first hurdle
in the 1967 football race. But their
second obstacle will be even tougher.

California Lutheran College won
last weekend 20-8, and Head Coach Roy
Carlson has had five days to get his
dquad into shape for the bout Saturday
with Eastern Washington State College.

The team from Cheney has many star
players, including an all-conference
quarterback, fullback, defensive end, and
offensive end. They have size--a line
average of 233--and good speed. Ten of
the starters are lettermen.

And they are confident. Last week

Ken Harding, senior halfback

... But Not Down.

they downed Humboldt State, a tough foot-
ball power. Word has it that Eastern is
seeking a post-season bowl berth, and they
need impressive victories to earn it.

Head Coach Roy Carlson of PLU will
be making some changes in his lineup.
Bob Beller, senior letterman, will be
replacing Bob Lovell at quarterback.
Lee Davidson, sophomore letterman, will
be in the halfback slot instead of Hans
Lindstrom. Freshman Ross Boice will be
going both ways, instead of concentrating
on defense.

It is going to take a maximum effort
from the Lutes to walk away with a vic-
tory on Saturday.
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